
Town of Delhi 

Resolution #4 of 2011 

The Delhi Town Board 
Commemorate and acknowledge the dedication of Lois W. Ray 

toward improving the lives of the citizens of Delhi for her 

many years of service to the community and for leading the 

efforts to construct bridges in the Town of Delhi.   

 
WHEREAS, Lois W. Ray, upon being informed by County officials that 

both the Bridge Street Bridge and Sherwoods Bridge were being 

considered redundant bridges; 

 

WHEREAS, being redundant bridges, public funds would not be used to 

replace the existing structures that were no longer safe for vehicular 

and pedestrian traffic; 

 

WHEREAS, loss of the bridges would result in increased response time 

for emergency vehicles and a great inconvenience for the citizens of the 

Town of Delhi; 

 

WHEREAS, Lois W. Ray, motivated and led by her deep religious faith 

and, with concern for the safety and well being of her fellow citizens, led 

the effort, with committee, to raise private funding to build both bridges 

at no expense to the taxpayers. 

 

THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of 

Delhi in conjunction with the County of Delaware, hereby dedicate the 

Bridge at Sherwoods Road to Lois W. Ray with our deepest appreciation 

for her efforts, not only on behalf of our bridges, but for her many years 

of unwavering dedicated service to the dictates of her God in serving her 

fellow man. 

Dated:  June 13, 2011      _______________________ 

         Nancy J. Lee, Delhi Town Clerk 


